Town of Ridgefield
Parking Authority Regular Meeting
Thursday, April 11, 2019 — 7:00 p.m.
Town Hall Upper Level Conference Room, 400 Maire8ty Ridgefield, CT
MEETING MINUTES — APPROVED

Members present
J. Wilmot, E. Burns, A. Ippoliti, S. Lussier
Members absent:R. Murphy

Chairman Wilmot called the meeting to order at H1h.

1.

2.

|

|

|on

Approval of March 14, 2019 minutes. Mr. Ippolitored and Ms. Lussier seconded a motion to
approve the minutes as submitted. Motion passe@.4 —

Discussion of email from T. Phillips, Director od&al Services re: Benenson lot. Ms. Wilmot
discussed correspondence from Tony Phillips reggrdccessibility issues and handicapped
parking in the Benenson lot. One of the issud¢isassidewalk in front of the former 439 Kitchen +
Bar (now Tequila Escape) where fencing was instadl®und outdoor dining tables. The sidewalk,
as well as ADA compliance, is the responsibilitytted landlord. Ms. Wilmot will put Mr. Phillips

in touch with Benenson’s local manager, Steve Knort

Willett Properties, Jovanka Pool update. Ms. Wilsygoke with Ms. Pool regarding her concerns
about the spaces directly behind the Big Shop. eSptained that she told Ms. Pool that making all
of those spaces landlord-only would significandguce the spaces available to customers and
patrons of their tenants and others downtown, amaldvconsiderably exceed the guidelines the PA
has established for lots of that size. She alpta@ed that we are re-working all of the license
agreements and that a new one would be prepar&tlifiett Properties in the coming weeks. In

the meantime, we will request (through L. Fernahtbetter enforcement of the time limits in that
lot.

Update on PO parking/pocket parkir. Ippoliti met with Rudy Marconi and Charles Rus to
review the status of this project and determineag ferward. They were unable to locate a copy of
the plan that was prepared by Mr. Robbins, butIppoliti will follow up. Mr. Marconi suggested
following up with Kem Becovic (Benenson) and to tamt the USPS real estate group.

Map & signage for license agreements with Donn&llyove Realty lots, along with CBD total
spaces. Ms. Burns distributed a draft agreemerthéoDonnelly lot. There will be just 3 exhibits
(Exhibit A — Property Map, Exhibit B — Parking PJdxhibit C — Permit Allocation). Some
additional information is required to finalize thgreement. Ms. Wilmot will call Attorney
Gustafson to inquire about legal name and addiedsférent from the prior agreement), and Ms.
Burns will get property map from Town Hall. Love&ty draft agreement will be prepared by Ms.
Burns for our next meeting. Regarding total CRlaces, Ms. Lussier has been counting and
categorizing the number of parking spaces in thieedistrict, and expressed her concerns about
how many spaces are on private property and aravaiable for general public parking, which
does not present an accurate picture of downtowkinga How to present and analyze the
information? She will continue to work on this @at




6. Other business: Ms. Wilmot reminded the membeat\ite are meeting with the P&Z on April 23
(Town Hall annex, 66 Prospect St. 7:30 pm) to disquarking regulations in the CBD. Ms. Burns
will prepare a document and distribute prior to neeting.

Adjournment.Mr. Ippoliti moved, and Ms. Lussier seconded a motin to adjourn at 9:45 p.m.
Motion passed 4 — 0.
Respectfully submitted,

Ellen Burns



